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Coming up: 
 

Wed 8 Oct Touch fees to be paid to office 

Thu 9 Oct Touch rugby starts 

Thu 16 Oct Nation-wide shakeout 9.30am 

Fri 17 Oct Room 9 trip to Kelly Tarltons 

Wed 22 Oct Rooms 2, 3 & 4 to water-gardens 

Thu 23 Oct Possible teacher strike 

Fri 31 Oct School athletics 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

2025 Start Date & School Terms 
Term 3: Monday 14 July to Friday 19 September 

Term 4: Monday 6 October to Monday 15 December 

 

 

Kia ora tātou 
 

Welcome back everyone to Term 4, our busiest 
term of the year. 
 

To keep you informed with what is happening at 
school we send out our newsletter on the first day 
of the week.  This can be accessed via SkoolLoop, 
Facebook, our website, Instagram, email or paper 
copy.  Please contact our school office if you would 
like it emailed to you, if you don’t already receive 
it. 
 

A huge THANK YOU to ADCR for their donation of a 
freezer.  This will help us to store food parcels for 
our families. 
 

      David Brock, Principal – Tumuaki 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Newsletter 
Monday 6th October 2025 

School Athletics 
 

Our school athletics are coming up early this term 
in week 4 on Friday 31st October.  
The Interschool Athletics are to be held in week 5 
on Friday November 7th.   
We will be holding both our school athletics and 
Thames interschool athletics at the Thames High 
School this year and will inform you about the 
organisation of both events closer to the time. 
 

 

Sun Hats 
 

During Terms 1 and 4 children must wear uniform 

navy blue sunhats when outside the  

classroom.  Children not wearing sunhats will 

play under the shade sail. 

 
 

Yummy Apple Stickers  
 

Please bring your Yummy apple stickers to our school 

office by the end of this week. 

 

 

Touch Rugby 
 

Our apologies for the confusion about the starting 
date for touch rugby this term. 
Touch rugby competition starts THIS Thursday 9th 
October. The draw will be out later this week. 
 

As indicated on the permission form, it costs 
$20.00 per player to be able to play.  Please make 
sure your child has paid their fees to the office by 
THIS Wednesday 8th October as the rules for play 
state: 
SUBSCRIPTIONS to be paid by 9th October/first 
playing night (NO PAY, NO PLAY).  
 

We look forward to a great season this year. 
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Te rerenga korero:   
 

Kei hea tō pōtae? 
Where is your hat? 
 

Haere ki te tiki i tō pōtae! 
Go and get your hat! 
 

 

Senior Camp 
 

Our senior camp is coming up in week 7 this term. 
We will be having a camp meeting to confirm the 
cost, etc in the next couple of weeks and will let 
you know the date as soon as possible. 
We will also confirm the price of camp minus our 
collective fundraising efforts once we have the cost 
confirmed. The individual chocolate fundraiser 
results will be given out individually. 
 

If you still have chocolate money to return to 
school, please send it in as soon as possible. We 
will not be able to calculate your individual camp 
payment unless you have returned all your money 
from the boxes that have been sold. 
 

 

Rooms 3 & 1 Overnight Experience 
 

Room 3 and Room 1 will be having an overnight 

experience on Thursday 20th November.  Any 

parents interested in participating, please fill in a 

police vetting form asap.   

 

School Trailer 
 

We are incredibly grateful to Gold Star Real Estate 
Ltd and The Harcourts Foundation for their 
generous support in funding our new school 
trailer.  The trailer will make a huge difference — 
helping us transport equipment for sports days, 
Education Outside the Classroom (EOTC) 
experiences, gardening projects, and community 
initiatives.  

 
 

Thank You to 
The Seagull Centre Community Grants 

 

We are deeply grateful to The Seagull Centre for 
their generous support in funding our Together in 
Kaitiakitanga programme. Kaitiakitanga is one of 
Moanataiari School’s core values — caring for our 
environment and nurturing a sense of 
guardianship in our tamariki. 
This funding will support our environmental and 
garden-based learning. Thank you, Seagull 
Centre, for helping our tamariki, whānau, and 
wider community. 
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Community Notices 

       
       

 
 

VENDORS WANTED!  
 

We are seeking expressions of interest from 
awesome food, craft, and activity vendors to 
participate in our Community Event at Rhodes 
Park. This event will take place on Saturday, 
8th November (evening). 
The event, hosted by Moanataiari School, is 
expected to draw a large crowd of local 
families and community members — a 
fantastic opportunity to showcase your 
business! 

 Where: Rhodes Park, Thames 
 When: Saturday 8th November (evening) 
 Food | Stalls | Kids’ Activities 
 Interested? Send us a message to express 

your interest.  Limited spots available – get in 
quick! 
Moanataiari School PTA 
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Special bulletin – 3 October 2025 

Measles cases in Aotearoa 

 
Recent measles cases linked to overseas 
travel have been reported in Te Tai 
Tokerau and Queenstown. Cases were 
active in the community while infectious 
and there is a risk of measles circulating 
there, and more widely in Aotearoa. 
  
Points to share with parents, caregivers 
and the school community: 

 Measles is very contagious and 
can make people of any age very 
sick. 

 Watch for measles symptoms – 
fever, cough, runny nose, sore 
eyes and a blotchy rash.  

Measles: Locations of interest in Aotearoa 
New Zealand – Health New Zealand 

 If anyone in your whānau has 
measles symptoms keep them 
home and contact a doctor or 
Healthline urgently on 0800 611 
116. 

 Vaccination is the best 
protection from measles. Check 
all whānau are immunised.  

Measles immunity – Health New Zealand 
Measles, mumps and rubella (MMR) 
vaccine – Health New Zealand 

 Anyone closely exposed to 
measles who has not received 
two MMR vaccinations cannot 
attend their school | kura for at 
least eight days. 

 

 

 

ZONTA BOOKARAMA Is Coming! 
Please DONATE your old books NOW! 

 

Zonta is seeking books for Bookarama on Friday 
24th and Saturday 25th October 2025.        
To donate books contact: 

 Thames:phone Althea on 07 868 9970 or 
027 217 9222 

 Thames:      Drop off at the ANZ Bank 
 

THANK YOU 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D1783eaf6eb-26e-3D2d6a8c961c&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RorItT7FJltTiWjFFIKyS5gLzyFS_0jU6al385Nvpz0&m=fXRtd4NUYvUR7pr0DD6hW6_naSrNUYNEzBGOqv9r5kW1o_AAnLlLdeVrivld90Aq&s=s3zuYQXVFdpus6eGOnxm3yEjQ250z6JWgD7rF6v6KMs&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D1783eaf6eb-26e-3D2d6a8c961c&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RorItT7FJltTiWjFFIKyS5gLzyFS_0jU6al385Nvpz0&m=fXRtd4NUYvUR7pr0DD6hW6_naSrNUYNEzBGOqv9r5kW1o_AAnLlLdeVrivld90Aq&s=s3zuYQXVFdpus6eGOnxm3yEjQ250z6JWgD7rF6v6KMs&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3Db0cdaa1d5f-26e-3D2d6a8c961c&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RorItT7FJltTiWjFFIKyS5gLzyFS_0jU6al385Nvpz0&m=fXRtd4NUYvUR7pr0DD6hW6_naSrNUYNEzBGOqv9r5kW1o_AAnLlLdeVrivld90Aq&s=9zY1oDyIO18ITCqdbvmfA-yA-AaO9BuYw1vN5B1Utn8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3Da6255ece94-26e-3D2d6a8c961c&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RorItT7FJltTiWjFFIKyS5gLzyFS_0jU6al385Nvpz0&m=fXRtd4NUYvUR7pr0DD6hW6_naSrNUYNEzBGOqv9r5kW1o_AAnLlLdeVrivld90Aq&s=XSMTg1sIgANC8bK-oWHPCkIGBjIhF381vX68SmCloCk&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3Da6255ece94-26e-3D2d6a8c961c&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=RorItT7FJltTiWjFFIKyS5gLzyFS_0jU6al385Nvpz0&m=fXRtd4NUYvUR7pr0DD6hW6_naSrNUYNEzBGOqv9r5kW1o_AAnLlLdeVrivld90Aq&s=XSMTg1sIgANC8bK-oWHPCkIGBjIhF381vX68SmCloCk&e=
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